

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

WASHINGTON, DC 20410-5000

OFFICE OF PUBLIC AND INDIAN HOUSING

January 27, 2022

Adam Bovilsky Executive Director Norwalk Housing Authority 24 1/2 Monroe Street Norwalk, CT 06854

Dear Executive Director Bovilsky:

Congratulations! I am pleased to inform you that the Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) has selected the Norwalk Housing Authority for admission to the Landlord Incentives Cohort of the Moving to Work (MTW) Demonstration Program.

You are one of 29 agencies that has been selected because of your excellent work and your desire to be even more effective in supporting low-income individuals and families. MTW allows your agency to exercise administrative flexibilities to respond to the unique needs of your community.

The Fiscal Year 2016 Appropriations Act, Public Law 114-113 (2016 MTW Expansion Statute) authorizes HUD to expand the MTW Demonstration Program by an additional 100 agencies over seven years. In January 2021, HUD invited public housing authorities to submit applications for admission into the Landlord Incentives Cohort of the MTW Expansion.

MTW Program Director Marianne Nazzaro will be in touch with you to advise you of the next steps for admission into the program. We look forward to working with you in this cohort.

Congratulations again on your selection!

Sincerely,

Dominique Blom

Duringue Sta

General Deputy Assistant Secretary Office of Public and Indian Housing